

Chris Christie Governor

Kim Guadagno Lt. Governor

Kristi Izzo Secretary of the Board Tel. # (609) 292-1599

STATE OF NEW JERSEY

Board of Public Utilities
44 South Clinton Avenue, 9th Floor
Post Office Box 350
Trenton, New Jersey 08625-0350
www.ni.gov/bpu/

NOTICE1

Pursuant to the "Open Public Meetings Act", N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq., the New Jersey Board of Public Utilities ("Board") hereby gives notice of a Public Meeting to discuss the following matter:

IN THE MATTER OF THE IMPLEMENTATION OF A2528/S2344 (N.J.S.A. 48:3-60.3) AND THE SBC CREDIT PROGRAM – Docket No. EO12100940

President Robert M. Hanna will preside over a "legislative-type" hearing in this matter to be held on Monday, December 3, 2012, at 2 p.m. at the Board's office at 44 S. Clinton Avenue, Trenton, New Jersey, in the 1st Floor Board Room. The purpose of the hearing is to take comments on the implementation of A2528/S2344 (N.J.S.A. 48:3-60.3), and in particular Board staff's SBC Credit Program straw proposal, found at: http://www.njcleanenergy.com/files/file/SBC%20Straw.pdf.

[This meeting was originally scheduled for November 5, 2012, but was cancelled due to Hurricane Sandy; a notice to that effect was issued on November 2, 2012.]

Interested parties will be allowed a fixed amount of time to present their comments, after which the President may have some clarifying questions. The amount of time allotted will be determined by the President at the hearing.

Parties wishing to provide oral testimony at the hearing should pre-register by notifying John Garvey by email at John.Garvey@bpu.state.nj.us no later than Friday, November 30, 2012. If you will be speaking from prepared comments, please email a copy to John Garvey and bring 15 copies to the hearing.

Written comments in this matter are due by Monday, December 3, 2012. All comments should be filed with the Board's Secretary at 44 S. Clinton Avenue, 9th Floor, P.O. Box 350, Trenton, New Jersey 08625-0350. All comments should include the following language in the subject line: "The SBC Credit Program." Additionally, comments should also be sent electronically (PDF or Word files) to: publiccomments@njcleanenergy.com with the subject heading "The SBC Credit Program".

Kristi Izzo

Secretary of the Board

Krist ozza

Dated: November 14, 2012

¹ Not a Paid Legal Advertisement